CONVENTION AND VISITORS BUREAU

H. E. BONING, JR.
MANAGER

PHONE VICTOR 6688

KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI

February 25, 1942

Dr. Forrest Allen
Basketball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I am enclosing a copy of a letter I have just written to Mr. Marshall Diebold, Secretary-Treasurer of the National Association of Basketball Coaches, inviting that organization to hold its 1943 convention in Kansas City.

I sincerely hope that this meets with your approval, and if it does, I would appreciate it, if you will write Mr. Diebold a letter concurring in Kansas City's invitation. Should you plan to attend this year's convention, it will undoubtedly be very helpful if you make a personal appeal to have the convention in Kansas City next year.

Very traly yours

H. E. Boning

Manager

heb-t encl.